
L-R: Warren Dennis, Mary Kate Dennis, Jackie Deaton, Dr. Paul Deaton, and Dr. Jim
Burnett, President of Western Piedmont Community College pose in front of a Thomas
Wolfe portrait donated to the library by the Deatons.

Loeal Patrons donate art to College
Morganton, NC—
When Jackie Deaton was an

art student at Western Piedmont
Community College under the
instruction of Raymond Goodfel-
low, she knew that the College,
its faculty and staff would always
have a special place in her heart.
She and her husband, Dr. Paul
Deaton, recently donated a paint-
ing of Thomas Wolfe, Asheville,
NC author, to the library of West--
ern Piedmont Community Col-
lege. The painting was created by
the artist Warren Dennis, Profes-
sor Emeritus of Appalachian State
University.

After attending the University
of North Carolina-Greensboro at
the age of 55, Jackie Deaton came
back to Western Piedmont Com-
munity College as an instructor.
"I felt at home at Western Pied-
mont for over 30 years and it has
been my wish that the community
could see how fortunate we are
to have such a wonderful school
and the advantages it offers," says
Deaton. "The college has given
so many people opportunities, in-
cluding myself."

Her relationship with Warren
Dennis and his wife, Dr. Mary
Kate Dennis, along with her

fondness for Western Piedmont
prompted the Deatons to make
this generous donation. She and
her husband wanted to share the
painting with the community in
the hopes that others may be in-
spired to learn more about North
Carolina authors and to appreci-
ate the talent of artists in the area.

Dennis recently exhibited sev-
eral of his portraits in the Good-
fellow Gallery. His paintings are
in museums and private collec-
tions throughout the country. His
painting "The Swing" toured the
United States and Europe from
2002-2005 as part of 'True Col-
ors: Meditations on the American
Spirit", an exhibit sponsored by
the Meridian International Center
in Washington, DC as a response
to the attack on the World Trade
Center on September 11, 2001.
During that same year, Dennis
was commissioned to paint a mu-
ral for the Burke Mission Station.
"The Park" is 7 x 18 feet and is a
permanent installation.

Dennis comments on his keen
interest and affectation for Thom-
as Wolfe, "I fell in love with his
novels because he was an artist
who thought and felt like I did.
He wanted to gobble up all his ex-

periences and everything at once
as he represented all of America".
Dennis painted the portrait from a
photograph of Thomas Wolfe. His
exaggeration of Wolfe's physical
appearance and charisma lends
the portrait a larger than life look
and evokes strong emotions,
much like Wolfe's own personal
outlook on his life experiences is
reflected in his novels and autobi-
ographies.

The unveiling of the portrait
was followed by a brief presenta-
tion from Warren Dennis. Dr. Dan
Smith, Dean of Learning Resourc-
es and Technology at WPCC,
read an excerpt from Wolfe's au-
tobiography. The portrait hangs in
the library and will soon be joined
by a collection of books available
to students, staff and faculty. This
collection joins the Senator Sam
J. Ervin Jr. Library and Museum,
as well as the Dr. Jean C. Ervin
Marjt Twain collection, and the
Grace DiSanto Poetry Collection.

These materials are non-cir-
culating; however, a comfortable
private reading area is provided
for students, faculty, staff, schol-
ars and the general public who.
wish to explore these unique col-
lections. ;


